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February 21, 2020 

NOTICE RESCHEDULING ADOPTION HEARING 

(Now Set for May 7, 2020, at 1:30 p.m.) 

Re: Rulemaking to consider amending and adopting rules in WAC 480-123, universal 

service, to implement legislation amending and extending the state universal 

communications service program,  

Docket UT-190437 

TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS: 

On February 12, 2020, the Commission filed a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (CR-102) with 

the Office of the Code Reviser at WSR 20-05-040. Also on February 12, 2020, the Commission 

issued a Notice of Opportunity to File Written Comments on Proposed Rules and Notice of 

Proposed Rule Adoption Hearing (Notice). Both the Notice and the CR-102 set time for an 

adoption hearing at 9:30 a.m. on March 30, 2020.  

Due to both external and internal conflicts that have come to the Commission’s attention, the 

Commission finds good cause to reschedule the adoption hearing to May 7, 2020, at 1:30 p.m., in 

the Commission’s Richard Hemstad Hearing Room, 621 Woodland Square Loop SE, Lacey, 

Washington. Interested persons may comment on the proposed rules at the hearing or may listen 

to the adoption hearing via Skype by calling (360) 407-3810 and using conference ID 9524028. 

The Commission is committed to providing reasonable accommodations to participants with 

disabilities at its facilities. If you need a reasonable accommodation for this hearing, please 

contact the Commission at least one business day prior to the hearing by calling 1-360-664-1132 

or by sending an email to human_resources@utc.wa.gov. For TTY service, please call the 

Washington Relay Service at 7-1-1 or 1-800-833-6384.  
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If you have questions regarding this rulemaking, you may contact Staff, Jing Roth, at (360) 664-

1291 or by email at jing.roth@utc.wa.gov, or Sean Bennett, at (360) 664-1109 or by email at 

sean.bennett@utc.wa.gov. 

MARK L. JOHNSON 

Executive Director and Secretary  
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